DTI:Planning Review

From: Kip Fuller <campaigns@good.do>

Sent: Tuesday, 11 October 2022 5:10 PM

To: DTI:Office of Minister Champion; Michelle Lensink; Peter Malinauskas; DTI:Planning
Review

Subject: Improve Our Tree Protection Laws

Our urban environment has suffered significant degradation since the implementation of the 2011 regulation
exemptions. In my own immediate neighbourhood a huge 50 year old majestic Lemon scented eucalypt was
removed because it was "de-classified as a eucalypt"! | live in the City of Charles Sturt which has one of the worst,
barest tree canopies in the state. Trees are not just necessary for the aesthetics and mental health of people but
also for habitat for birds, insects, reptiles, microbats.

With the climate crisis we need trees more than ever. With urban infill, trees are disappearing at an alarming rate,
as no space is left for them. The regulatory code has a very narrow definition of features of protected trees. Some
species never develop 2.5 metre girths no matter how old they are. eg extremely old, tall "Traveller Palms". Some
trees are significant landmarks in their landscape, and should be valued for that characteristic alone.

| am concerned about the impact of both the code and our poor regulations on tree canopy right across Adelaide.
You are no doubt familiar with the significant body of work published by the Conservation Council of SA and partner
organisations over the last 2 years. Using an evidence-based approach, these reports highlighted how impoverished
our laws have become since 2011 when significant exemptions were added to them, despite protests from both the
community and experts.

The Conservation Council and partner organisations have compiled a list of their top ten priorities for reform.
Support of these improvements will help make our state’s tree regulations best practice, a Labor election practice.
Many of the changes are backed up not only by the CCSA reports but also by the independent report commissioned
by the State Planning Commission - | ask you to support these changes.

Yours sincerely,
Kip Fuller

This email was sent by Kip Fuller via Do Gooder, a website that allows people to contact you regarding issues they
consider important. In accordance with web protocol RFC 3834 we have set the FROM field of this email to our
generic no-reply address at campaigns@good.do, however Kip provided an email address

) which we included in the REPLY-TO field.

Please reply to Kip Fuller at_.

To learn more about Do Gooder visit
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dogooder.co%2F&amp;data=05%7C01%
7Cdti.planningreview%40sa.gov.au%7C143a7596582d43b5b50808daab537421%7Cbda528f7fca9432fbc98bd7e90d4
0906%7C1%7C0%7C638010672169678488%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMCAwLjAwMDAILCIQljoiV2IuM
zIliLCJBTil61k1haWwiLCIXVCI6MNn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&amp;sdata=JHSL3BJR3xLIrWwVh%2FWB1GVwLjCXlIzYn
sgsutNW661A%3D&amp;reserved=0



To learn more about web protocol RFC 3834 visit:

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftools.ietf.org%2Fhtml%2Frfc3834&amp;data
=05%7C01%7Cdti.planningreview%40sa.gov.au%7C143a7596582d43b5b50808daab537421%7Cbda528f7fca9432fbc
98bd7e90d40906%7C1%7C0%7C638010672169834739%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey)WIjoiMCAwLjAwMDAIL
CJQljoiV2IuMzliLCIBTil6lk1haWwiLCIXVCI6MNn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&amp;sdata=N2zknOHXh0g3VSTSy%2FP8
ppudUZ2GbzTPN2x78%2BKp8lg%3D&amp;reserved=0





